
Minutes 

Lawrence County School Board Meeting 

February 10, 2014 

 

The Lawrence County School Board of Directors met in regular session on Monday, February 10, 

2014 in the board room of the Superintendent’s office at 5:00 p.m.   

  

President Kelley called the meeting to order.  Keith Brand offered the prayer. 

 

Greg Gill moved to approve the minutes of the regular board meeting.  Ron Ingram second the 

motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

 

President Kelley moved to the Superintendent’s Report.  The first item was Old Business.  

Superintendent Belcher informed the Board that the Community Center roof bids would be 

presented for approval at the March board meeting.  Mr. Belcher discussed the walkthrough with 

the Board.  Mr. Belcher also discussed the plans for making up the weather days. 

    

The next item was New Business.  Joe Penn moved to approve payment of the bills.  Pat Roby second 

the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

 

Superintendent Belcher gave an update on the Financial Reports.   

 

Mr. Belcher presented the updated Non-certified salary schedule for approval.  Keith Brand moved 

to approve the schedule as presented.  Greg Gill second the motion.  The motion received unanimous 

approval. 

 

At 5:45 p.m. the Board went into Executive Session.   

 

At 6:10 p.m. the Board reconvened and conducted the following business: 

 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board table hiring principals until the March board 

meeting.   John Householder moved to accept the recommendation.  Joe Penn second the motion.  

The motion received unanimous approval. 

 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept the resignation of Robyn Fore, high school 

secretary on the Black Rock campus effective January 31, 2014.  Joe Penn moved to accept the 

recommendation.  Pat Roby second the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

 

The next scheduled Board meeting has been set for March 17, 2014.   Mr. Belcher informed the 

board that he would like to rehire employee at the March meeting.. 

 

At 6:30p.m. Joe Penn moved to adjourn the Board meeting.  John Householder second the motion.  

The motion received unanimous approval. 

 

    

___________________________________ 

John Householder, Secretary 


